
To Whom It May Concern 
 
Please be advised that at its meeting of the 28th November 2018 the Council of the Shire of 
Ngaanyatjarraku resolved in relation to the above discussion paper the following; 
 

 
 
Should you have questions or queries in this regard please don’t hesitate to contact me, 
 
Regards, Phil Swain 

Phil Swain 
Environmental Health & Building Officer 
Shire of Ngaanyatjarraku 
PMB 87  
KALGOORLIE WA 6430  
Phone: (08) 8956 7966  
Fax: (08) 8956 7959  
Email:   
Website: www.ngaanyatjarraku.wa.gov.au 

 




